HAITI PROJECT
DIOCESE OF EAU CLAIRE PARTNERSHIP REPORT 2016
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

2016 has been a year of great promises, hopes, accomplishments and disasters.

In Jan 2015 a group of medical professionals, Ethan Casey (a journalist who is familiar with our project) Bishop Jay and John Meacham travelled to Jeannette Haiti on a medical mission. Most of the medical professionals are from the Episcopal Diocese of Eau Claire, and several dear friends from the Roman Catholic Church. The trip was a real eye opener and the team became determined to take on the Clinic as the Diocese of Eau Claire’s focus for the Haiti Partnership.  We felt the clinic was the neglected step child of the project and needs much help. A full report is available if you wish to have a copy.  I will be glad to email it to you.

During the early months of 2016 members of the Haiti Project steering committee met with local citizens of Jeannette and established committees in Jeannette and Project members from the States.  The Committees include education, Economic Development, Community Development, and Health Committee.  This is a major step in strengthening the Project as a whole.
St. Marc’s new church is under construction and has a 10 year plan for completion.  St. Marc’s has a Pay as You Go Policy.  The church is bigger than the old dilapidated church and will house the growing parish of St. Marc’s.

PROCREEH (ERD’s Micro loan program) was again successful.  There are a number of loans that have been made to women and have been paid back, more loans have been given and the program is a big success.  Judith D’or is the manager of the program.  She is from Jeannette, went to St. Marc’s school and the Business Technical Institute.

2016 saw the first ever high school graduating class.  Approximately 12 students graduated out of a class of 13 or 14.  The students must pass a national exam to pass.  This is a gigantic milestone in the history of St. Marc’s.

The Haiti Project celebrated the 30th anniversary of the partnership this year.  The partnership was started in 1986 and the first classes were held in 1987.  

In August the Health Subcommittee was formed for our partnership.  Members include Ellen Allison, Deb Lorenze, Kristen Rubenzer, Cinders Pogalz, John Meacham, Jo and Jim Glasser, Kim Reisner, Gail Heiting, Edie MacDougal, Becca Hennan, Mark and Nancy Frana, Dr. John and Patti Brusky.  At the Steering committee meeting, the Diocese of Eau Claire took on the health clinic as its major role in the project.
It has been a very good year even though we have faced many challenges.

INFLATION– Haiti is seeing rampant inflation over the past several years. It now costs the project $500 per student for school.  This is nearly double what it was several years ago.

HURRICANE MATTHEW – struck in early October and devastated the western peninsula.  In Jeannette 250 homes were destroyed and 50 homes lost roofs, all the crops were destroyed and most of the animals were lost.  In Jeannette if you owned an animal you were considered middle class.  If you had more animals you approached wealth.  Most people lost all their savings in animals.  The roof of the teacher’s dorm was blown off.  Episcopal Relief and Development is replacing the roof and I think it is completed.  Ellen Allison, Kristin Rubenzer, Deb Lorenze, and Ethan Casey had planned a trip from Oct 16 – 25 to take the nurses to the central plains to see Partners in Health Remote clinic and spend several days in Jeannette.  They decided to stay in Jeannette for the duration of the trip.  Thank God there were no casualties, major injuries or disease related to the hurricane.  Through a friend of Ethan’s Elie St. Martin a recent medical school graduate went with.  Alee is a bright young Dr. who is very interested in Jeannette and the area.  When people did not come to the clinic he went to homes for home visits.  It was decided that we need him in Jeannette for 2-3 days a month.  Our Health Committee has decided to underwrite this venture because the need is so great.  We committed to $4000 per year plus all the necessary medications for the clinic.  This is a big task to undertake.
With the loss of crops and animals, malnutrition will be a big issue in the next year.

WHAT WAS OUR RESPONSE?
Money was wired immediately so Pere could purchase Rice and Beans for the community and the school.  250 families were given food and the food program at school was increased to 5 days per week.

Heidi Ropa our executive director and Cathy Parill CEO of Creative Exchange Initiatives (CEI) met with the local committees to determine the needs of Jeannette.

A rebuilding program was initiated and the project committed to build 5 small hurricane proof homes at a cost of $10,000 each.  An engineer has been contracted to teach local residents how to properly build these homes and can continue in the future.  The request from the Jeannette committee was 30 – 40 homes.  We committed to 5. 

Cathy Parrill of Creative Exchange Initiatives gave cash grants to 250 to purchase seeds for immediate planting. She also obtained $2000 in metal and wood for immediate repairs for 34 families. This was done during the Oct. visit and was very orderly and well received by the residents.
The planned building and ground projects that were planned are going ahead so people from the community can get some sort of employment.

PROCREEH participants lost everything.  Heidi Ropa our executive director is working with Haiti ERD to get loan forgiveness for the women who lost everything.
WHAT CAN YOU DO?
Donate funds to the Haiti Project (address below), get out and ask your friends and neighbors for help. The Health Subcommittee has committed to the Health Clinic and the fund raising for the clinic.

If someone cannot donate to a religious organization, donations may go to Creative Exchange Initiatives, 4020 Glenwood Ave. Birmingham, AL 35222.
Keep up to date be looking at the HaitiProject.org website or find us on Face Book (Haiti Project).

PLEASE PRAY!!!!  Many of us have “skin in the game” and we can use your prayers and financial support.
Some antidotes – We could use some of this here in the states

One person has 26 people living in his little house.  Heidi said that was wonderful that he was doing it.  He looked at her a little funny and replied “We are one”.

When reviewing the damage, Heidi and the nurses visited Jacsonn’s home.  He carried his mother-in-law to his house because of the storm.  He had other people at his house staying there because the house was safe.  He lost his crops, his goats and pig.   He offered a chicken for the staff to take to the rectory to eat.  A man who lost nearly everything offered what he had to our team.  
There are many more stories of how the Haitians take care of each other in both good and bad times.
God Bless,

Respectfully submitted

John Meacham

Haiti Project Steering Committee

